October 5, 2009

Dear friends of or members of the Schuldenfrei family,

Time and computer technology continue to move forward.  The listing file and the family tree are now on line on my website: www.s-i-inc.com.  If you are not reading this letter on line proceed to the website.  Go about one third the way down the home page and you will find the following link:
Follow this link to the Schuldenfrei family tree.
The Excel spreadsheet is an index to the various parts of the family tree.  The third column gives you the page of the tree where you will find the named family member.  If you can provide more information, please contact me at bob@s-i-inc.com.
What follows are letters which went out many years ago describing the family tree project begun my father, William Schuldenfrei.  Note that the Napoleon story is pure myth as gravestones containing the name Schuldenfrei have been found dating back at least to the 1790s.  It may interest readers of this letter to know that Pat and I are living in the same condo apartment that my parents bought in 1971.
Cheers,
Robert Schuldenfrei

Dear Schuldenfrei Family,

This letter has been revised since I began it last December as stated in the next paragraph.  If you can fix my errors, or add to this work, I would be in your debt.  The number on the listing notes the position on the tree.  As you can see, I have a lot of names that are not connected to the tree.  Please let me know where you are on the tree so that I can fix this.  Also add, or correct, your address and provide an E-Mail address.  

I am starting today, December 20, 1995, to continue the work that my late father began early in the 1980s.  That is to continue to build the Schuldenfrei family tree.  My first task is to type into computer readable form the result of his, and Paul Schuldenfrei's compilation.  This is not quite so trivial a task, as different machines with various type fonts make reproducing the tree structure a bit of a chore.  It will start slowly and build from there.

I am taking some liberties with his original form.  First, he continued some parts of the tree through female members.  While it may not be politically correct, I am only listing people born with the name Schuldenfrei.  In the same spirit (evil though it be), people who changed their name (like Boroch Schuldenfrei to Boroch Sheldon) have been dropped. Second, this effort will contain dates of birth and death when known.  This information, along with the most up to date address will not be on the tree, but in a separate listing.  This listing will contain stories and notations to help make the tree clear.  Once I have some idea who each person is, I will number the listing and cross reference the tree.  I have made a few additions as I have "found" new people. The listing now has many people who are not cross referenced on the tree.

The existence of the Internet should both add to the family and make it possible to change the tree easily.  In the few months that I have been looking for Schuldenfrei names on the net I have found three "new" ones.  I hope there will be many more.

To kick this off, I am enclosing a letter my father and Paul sent to everyone they knew who were alive at the time.  I wish he had dated it, but it was sometime in the early 1980s. It must be after 1980 when my daughter Rachel was born (as she is on the tree) and before Steve moved to California.  Can anyone fill me in on this date?  

Please feel free to contact me with additions and corrections.

Sincerely,

Robert Schuldenfrei
April 14, 1996
Dedham, MA  
USA

Bill & Paul's letter of the early 1980s:

You have been very helpful in our project to trace the Schuldenfrei Family and name back to its origin.  We are sending you this copy of our results thus far to show you what has already been accomplished and to see whether any of the Schuldenfreis in other branches of the Family might light a spark in your memory that could tie together two different groups.

So far, we have not been able to trace back to a common ancestor who probably lived between 1790 and 1820.  However, every one of the branches which we have contacted traces its roots back to Cracow or Bubov (Bubow or Bulov) or some other town in the very close proximity. There must be a connection in that area. 

Two persons have told us that the name itself came from a trade or profession and that Schuldenfrei which means free of debt or guilt might have come from an ancestor who might have been in some sort of financial business.  However, my (Bill) Father told me a legend (which may or may not have some basis in fact) that might also stir some hidden memory in those of us who are over 75 years.  It goes as follows:

When Napoleon and his huge armies were heading for Moscow and sweeping all resistance before them, there was a small barony or dukedom in or around the Cracow area which opposed them with a pitifully small force.  Our ancestor had a shot tower (for making bullets) and a supply of lead and he supplied that little army with bullets.  Of course, Napoleon's tremendous forces overwhelmed them in short order, but later on our ancestor was declared "free of all of his debts" or Schuldenfrei for his patriotic service.  From then on he carried that name.  Any memories?

Dr. Richard Schuldenfrei has sent us a photograph of the tombstone of Michael Schuldenfrei which is in a very prominent position directly behind the monument of the "Ghetto Resistance Fighters" by Nathan Rappaport in the Jewish cemetery in Warsaw.  Hertzl Schuldenfrei in Israel knew of a Michael Schuldenfrei who was a Senator in the Polish Parliament between the two world wars.  Can you tie Michael into our Family?  I had made contact with a group going to Cracow and Warsaw this coming April to ferret out some information on this subject, but this trip is now cancelled.

We feel certain that there a (sic) number of errors in these Family trees which are enclosed and there surely are many, many omissions. However, this is the best that we have been able to piece together so far.  If you can correct or add to our work, please keep in touch with us.  Paul and I are still working on the project which is now spreading further afield into England and France and possibly Sweden. We still hope to attain our goal but time is working against us.

Your assistance so far is greatly appreciated and this copy of our total efforts is going only to those who have shown enough interest to aid in the investigation.  Please keep in touch with us.

